SHACKLEFORD PARISH COUNCIL

Minutes of Meeting 15 March 2016

Present – Bridget Carter-Manning (Chairman), Fran Nowlan (Vice Chairman), Philip Randall, Barry Hitchcock, Jon Scott, Kate Lingard (clerk), George Johnson (Surrey County Councillor) and Tony Rooth (Guildford Borough Councillor). 
Members of the Public – Jon Forsyth, Neil Smith, Judy and Darrell Romer and Bob Stovold.
Issues raised by Public – none.
76/15 – Apologies for Absence – none.
77/15 -  Minutes of Meeting held on 12 January 2015 – approved and signed by BCM. 
78/15 - Matters Arising – none.
79/15 - Declarations of Interest – none.
80/15 - County and Borough Councillors – the continuing problem with flooding in the centre of the village was discussed. JF explained that Aldro’s drains were in need of improvement to deal with the sheer quantity of water that travels down through the village in times of heavy rain. These improvements would help water drain away more quickly to prevent roads flooding. The work is estimated to be around £17,000. GJ to view the drains at Aldro and may be able to help with some funding. TR to ask at GBC about possible funding. Aldro will be able to contribute too. Some culverts still have not been cleared and BCM to report the most pressing ones to Jason Lewis at SCC to expedite cleaning.  

TR said that it may be possible to register the Cyder House as an Asset of Community Value. SPC could submit a form to GBC (via TR). TR then reported on current enforcement cases. The fence at Southborough Lodge is higher than the permitted height and the enforcement officer at GBC will serve a notice requesting that this be brought down to the correct 6ft height. SCC and GBC both looking into the development of hard surface/buildings on the land at the junction of Attleford Lane and Lombard Street. BCM to send TR some more information on the history of this site as GBC have some inaccuracies in their findings so far.  Concerns that development at Maple Cottage in Eashing may not have followed permitted development/designs were raised and PR to pass on information to KL To forward to GBC. 
Changes to borough recycling centres were noted. From 1 April 2016, only one 25kg bag of non-household waste (plasterboard, rubble etc) will be accepted for free at the Witley, Slyfield, Woking recycling centres (charges will apply for waste over this 25kg limit)  and users may be asked to show ID that proves that they are Surrey Residents. 
81/15 - Highways and Byways – covered above and below. 
82/15 - Fiesta Fields – it was noted that one event on 16th July 2016 has been relocated away from Robert’s Field. However, other events were still going ahead at present (including 2/7, 23/7, 27/8). The Environmental Health Officer at GBC needs evidence to issue an abatement notice and he will therefore be monitoring sound levels at upcoming events. BCM to forward latest information from the field owner to TR to make sure GBC aware of upcoming events/dates.
83/15 - Eashing Residents Parking and Eashing Notice board – PR, BCM and GJ have met to discuss this issue. PR has also spoken to 80% of residents who live directly on the main road through Eashing and nearly all favour closing the road at one end (which must be at the garage end as this satisfies the requirement for a large ‘turnaround point’ for vehicles that enter the road in error). PR and GJ to discuss further a consultation with the whole Eashing community (including businesses and those in Upper Eashing) and the selection/presentation of available options. It was noted that closing the road to through traffic would not alleviate problems with parking although it may make it safer with fewer cars passing through. PR also continuing with the Notice board project on National Trust land at Eashing. Issue of a replacement bin at Eashing was raised and BCM to contact National Trust to ask about possible arrangements for new bin/emptying of new bin. 
84/15 - Cyder House Field – BS said refuse/garden waste was accumulating on the Cyder House Field (which is owned by SPC) and must be removed as it was encroaching onto the arable land.  Some bamboo that has been dumped has now taken root and is growing freely. There is also some rubble, a discarded Christmas tree and lots of garden waste. It appears that the items are from some of the properties on the Peper Harow Lane. SPC has sent a note to all residents asking them to remove any items for which they may be responsible. SPC had received notes from three properties stating that they had nothing to do with this ‘dumping’.  BCM and KL to meet with Angus Stovold to assess the problem and then inform TR to see if GBC can help. 
85/15 - Planning –
	Number
	Location
	Proposal


	SPC Decision

	16/P/00372
	2 Vine Cottages, Hurtmore Bottom, Hurtmore
	Single Storey Side Extension 
	No objection

	16/P/00442
	Eashing Farm, Eashing Lane, Godalming 
	Change of use consent for a former stable with residential (C3) to offices (B1a) and minor internal alterations 
	No objection but SPC to comment on increased parking requirements 


86/15 – Finance  

 (a) Receipts – to note the following receipts:

	Date 
	Amount
	Description
	From

	
	£0
	
	


(b) Expenses – the following payments were approved and cheques signed:
	Date
	Amount
	Reason for expenditure
	VAT
	Payee

	15/03/2016
	£50
	Hire of Hall for Meeting and defibrillator training 
	0
	The Shackleford Centre 

	15/03/2016
	£743.59
	Donation towards annual Insurance policy for the Playground 
	0
	Shackleford Community Playground Association 

	15/03/2016
	£205.16
	Clerks expenses including mileage, office and new printer and ink for SPC
	0
	Kate Lingard 

	15/03/2016
	£834
	Play bark for the Shackleford Community Playground (with many thanks to GJ for a grant to cover this)
	£139
	Transform Landscapes Limited 


87/15 - Other Correspondence – none
88/15 - Next meetings:  May 3rd, July 5th, September 13th and November 1st.   

